
 
Weekly Update from  

Immanuel Lutheran School, Hutchinson, MN 

November 4, 2023 

Hi volunteers, 
  
A few of us returned yesterday to start installing 
doors.  That entails hinges, locks, closing device, kick 
plates, stops, pulls, sweeps, thresholds, weather 
stripping and drip caps on the exterior doors, and 
some magnetic releases on the fire doors.  I’m prob-
ably forgetting some things too.  We’ll be at it for a 
few days next week yet.   
 

The bathroom tile people will be starting on the 
13th and when they are done we will be able to re-
turn to finish up grab bars, bathroom partitions and 
other miscellaneous things.    
 

On our return we have been enjoying school lunch after the kids 
are done eating.  Good Philly Cheesesteak sandwiches yester-
day.  A bit noisy until the kids leave but they’re fun to watch.  God 
bless the teachers and staff that can do that most important work 
of training the young “in the nurture and admonition of the 
Lord”.  
  
The painting is still not done as they said it was too cold to paint 
in there.  The heaters won’t be turned on until sometime this 
next week when power will be finally brought into the building.  It 
was comfortable in there yesterday at about 48 degrees. 
 

Along with that the floors are now stained and the well has 
been drilled.  Things coming up this week are installing electri-
cal devices, and putting in the cabinet and window 
sills. Ceiling grid has been put off until the following week. 
 

I included another picture of the front of the building because 
it now includes a flagpole.  Pretty cool. 
  
Thanks for you work and interest.  God Bless! 
 
Elwood Heldt 


